
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

Notice is hereby given that a public hearing will be held by the Region 2 Transit System 
at the North Iowa Area Council of Governments at 9:00 a.m. on Friday July 12, 2024.  
The purpose of this hearing is to discuss an application from the Region 2 Transit 
System to the Iowa Department of Transportation for financial assistance as follows: 
 
Region 2 Transit will request state transit assistance and federal transit assistance 
amounting to approximately $509,465.00 or 2.98% and $987,516.00 respectively for 
support of day-to-day operations. 
 
Region 2 Transit System will request the following amounts of federal transit assistance 
to support the described projects:  

                                                                  
Region 2 Transit System will request the following amounts of state public transit 
infrastructure (PTIG) assistance to support the described projects: 
 
Construct bus parking garage in 
Forest City, Iowa 

State   Total 
       $500,000.00  $700,000.00 
 
 

These projects will not have a significant detrimental effect on the area and no persons 
or businesses will be displaced by these activities.  The projects are in conformance 
with the Transportation Improvement Plan prepared by the North Iowa Area Council of 
Governments. 
 
Any interested person or agency is invited to attend this hearing and speak for or 
against this application for funding.  Written comments will be accepted at the NIACOG 
office, 525 6th St SW, Mason City IA 50401-5058 until 8:30 a.m. on the date of the 
hearing specified above.  For additional information you may contact Kevin Kramer, 
Transit Administrator, at (641) 423-0491 or email to kkramer@niacog.org. 


